MINUTES

SAN FRANCISQUITO CREEK

JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY BOARD

24 April 2003

The Special Board Meeting planned for this date at the City of Palo Alto Council Conference Chambers, 250 Hamilton Avenue, Palo Alto, California - was not held due to lack of a quorum of the JPA Board members. 

Director Mossar and Director Bay were present to hear public comment on the CAP 205 and agreed to report any comments back to the JPA Board. The documentation of the comments is as follows: 

Mr. Stanley Smith, Palo Alto resident, said he wanted to encourage the JPA to go ahead on the CAP 205 project. He said the tight schedule for the decision-making on the CAP 205 project does not allow the community time to learn about and discuss the staff recommendations of the project. He said not allowing the Palo Alto City Council to agendize the CAP 205 project alternatives so they could give the JPA direction was short sighted. He said an open and responsible decision-making process was needed and anything less gives the community reason to doubt the credibility of the JPA.

Director Mossar made an announcement that the Palo Alto Council has scheduled a study session on May 19th , and the Menlo Park Council has a study session scheduled for May 20th.

Mr. Art Kraemer, Palo Alto resident, said [because of tonight’s cancellation] there needed to be an interim [JPA Board] meeting called before the next scheduled JPA meeting on May 22. He said this scheduled meeting was to have staff report their progress on the CAP 205 to the JPA Board and community. 

Mr. Kraemer asked if there was any compelling reason why the staff present tonight could not give a report to those in attendance. He said he understood that a vote could not take place but did not understand why staff could not make a presentation in this setting.

Director Mossar said that on advise from JPA Legal Counsel, Mr. Greg Stepanicich, no staff presentations would be given tonight.

Mr. Joe Violette, Palo Alto resident, said he has been a creek resident since 1950. He said the 1998 flood caused a great deal of flooding in his neighborhood and into Manhattan Avenue area. He said he has not seen a substantial proposal on the CAP 205 other than an informal presentation by the neighborhood group. 

Mr. Violette said he hoped the CAP 205 selected would be part of the long-term solution and said he realized that there was not enough money in the CAP 205 to take out bridges. He said he wanted to see some concrete proposal that the Corps of Engineers could build upon to reducing the flooding.

Ms. Christine Martin, Palo Alto resident, said she was impressed with the voluntary efforts by the neighborhood team. She said the JPA should get going on the CAP 205 and not waste time and money on consultants.

Mr. Stuart Bowen, Palo Alto resident, read from the April 16th Palo Alto Weekly guest opinion by Director D’Agosta, “the CAP 205 project cannot be used directly as the first step in the long term process.” He said this statement goes against what the neighborhood team had stated and he wanted to know what the truth was.

Director Mossar said this statement from the article was true and indicated the JPA’s understanding of COE regulations. She encouraged Mr. Bowen to speak about this with Ms. D’Agosta either later in the evening or at a later date by phone.

Mr. Tom Rindfleisch, Palo Alto resident, said there were two tasks to defining the CAP 205 project. The first was the developing the logic of what needs to be done and, second was the packaging of the proposals in such a way that it can be executed. He said the idea of joining the CAP 205 and the GI was making things unclear. He said the neighborhood group has tried to define a CAP 205 with a logical, geographical and ecological perspective in mind. 

Mr. Rindfleisch said if the JPA does not submit a CAP proposal, the SF Creek would not get a project this fiscal year. He said ultimately it is up to the COE to decide about the project. He said that it only made sense that submitting a CAP proposal to the COE by July would be the only way to capture the 2003 money. 

Mr. Rindfleisch said a CAP 205 proposal should be submitted since the Recon and the GI was not a sure thing in the federal budget. He said if the Recon Study stayed in the budget, the CAP 205 project could be stopped. He said the year spent learning and studying to develop the proposal would only aid long-term efforts for SF Creek. He said he would encourage in the strongest possible terms that the JPA move forward with this proposal.

Director Mossar said the Board had voted to proceed ahead with the CAP 205 project [Approved 4-0 on 23 January 2003].

Ms. Xenia Hammer, Palo Alto resident, said she was very much looking forward to hearing a good, well thought-out proposal on CAP from the JPA. She said obviously it would not happen tonight but she would like the opportunity to have everyone discuss the merits of these viable projects soon.

Director Mossar said she did not believe that there was to be a presentation of technical proposals this evening by staff, but instead an update on where staff was with the CAP 205 process. She said the Board expected to hear the technical proposals, including input from the public, at the next meeting on May 22nd.

Mr. Jeff Shore, Palo Alto resident, said Board member absences could occur at the May board meeting and the JPA should put in place contingency plans with alternative meeting times cleared in advance so that the full Board is in attendance.

Director Mossar said that was a good idea and she was as disappointed as everyone else about the lack of quorum. She said she was optimistic that a positive outcome would occur at the next meeting.

Director Mossar thanked the public for their comments and concluded at 6:25 p.m.

Comment report prepared by: 
Andrew Kloak
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